
TOWN OF BALDWIN 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TO ADOPT THE 2023 TOWN OF BALDWIN 
COMPREHENSIVE PLAN 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN per Chapter 66.1001 (4)(d) of the Wisconsin Statutes, a joint public hearing will 
be conducted by the Town of Baldwin Board and Planning Committee on June 8, 2023, at 6:00 pm at the 
Town Hall, 2399 90th Ave, Baldwin, WI 54002.  The purpose of the public hearing is to receive comments 
regarding the update to the Town of Baldwin Comprehensive Plan.  The 2023 Town of Baldwin  
Comprehensive Plan will guide the future growth and land use development of the Town of Baldwin.  
The plan update included a community opinion survey and contains the nine elements required by 
Wisconsin Statutes 66.1001 Comprehensive Planning including: 
 

1. Issues & Opportunities 
2. Housing 
3. Transportation 
4. Utilities & Community Facilities 
5. Agricultural, Natural, and Cultural Resources 
6. Economic Development 
7. Intergovernmental Cooperation 
8. Land Use 
9. Implementation 

 
Prior to the meeting, copies of the draft plan can be reviewed at the Baldwin Town Hall during normal 
business hours or download at the project website:   https://www.sccwi.gov/355/Town-of-Baldwin 
 
For questions and additional information, please contact Douglas Veenendall, Board Chair at                     
Ph # 715-222-9408 or Jim Harer, Town Clerk at Ph # 715-684-3581.  
 
Written comments on the draft plan are also welcome and can be sent to the Town Board, c/o Jim Harer, 
Town Clerk at 1061-245th St., Woodville, WI. 54028 or by email to: clerk@tn.baldwin.wi.gov.  Written 
comments must be received before June 8, 2023. 
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